
 

 

Kettlewell with Starbotton Parish Council 

Special meeting on Wednesday 6 July 2016, 7:15pm in Kettlewell Village Hall 

 

Present: Cllr Cecilia Harvey (Chairman), Cllr Lister, Cllr Parker, Cllr Spillett (Clerk) and 10 

members of the public  

 

Jennie Howarth honorary freeman of Kettlewell with Starbotton 

Cllr Harvey explained that the proposal was being made to mark Jennie’s outstanding 

contribution to our Parish over many, many, many years.  

She added that Jennie has undertaken such a wide range of tasks and all in a voluntary 

capacity to ensure that the quality of life in the Parish is so special .The list is endless, but 

includes her role with the Scarecrow Festival, from the inaugural to the present day and all 

the hundreds of scarecrows she has made, building planting and caring for Kettlewell’s plant 

tubs,  grass trimming work, and emptying the dog waste bins to establishing the Toddlers 

Group and running all those coffee mornings. Without Jennie’s tremendous voluntary work 

the environment and society of the parish would most certainly be a poorer place. 

It was resolved to admit Jennifer Mary Howarth as an honorary freeman of Kettlewell with 

Starbotton Parish.  

On behalf of the Council, Cllr Harvey congratulated Jennie and presented her with a framed 

certificate. 


